COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION
DATE:

May 27th 2016
TO:


Chairman Theo Lipscomb, Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors

FROM:
Maria Ledger, Director, My Choice Family Care

SUBJECT:

Request authorization to execute a contract with the State of Wisconsin Department of Health Services (DHS) to operate a managed care organization (MCO) to provide the Family Care benefit in Rock County commencing upon certification by DHS through December 31, 2021, and to accept the funding thereunder.
I respectfully request that the attached resolution be scheduled for consideration by the Committee on Finance, Personnel and Audit at its meeting on June 15th 2016.
The state authorized the long-term care program known as Family Care via enactment of 1999 Wisconsin Act 9. Milwaukee County was one of five pilot counties authorized to provide the Family Care benefit to eligible residents and has provided the Family Care benefit since July 2000. 

The State of Wisconsin Department of Health Services (DHS) and the legislature authorized the expansion of Family Care to all adults with a developmental disability, physical disability or frailties of aging over the age of 18 who reside in Rock County. 
In February 2016, the State of Wisconsin notified My Choice Family Care that they were moving the MCO forward toward certification in Rock County. At the same time My Choice continues to move towards separating from Milwaukee County and establishing a separate nonprofit, non-stock corporation. This action is necessary in order to pursue the HMO license necessary for being a participant in Family Care/IRIS 2.0.  

My Choice had anticipated its separation would be complete at this time, however DHS is still reviewing the assignment of My Choice’s existing Family Care contract to its new entity.  In the event, however unlikely, that this review is not fully completed prior to the July 1st start date of managed care in Rock County, My Choice requests County Board approval to execute the contract.  

Expansion into Rock County benefits My Choice as the precise size and number of geographic “zones” for Family Care/IRIS 2.0 have not yet approved by the State legislature.  In addition, expanding our footprint aids in the stability of the program, allowing MCFC to continue to provide quality services to its members, continue to contract with its network of community providers and helps MCFC insure employment for its current staff.  

Please note there is no financial risk or liability to the County and this contract to provide services in Rock County will transfer to My Choice Family Care Inc with all other DHS contracts, once DHS assigns the contracts and permits to the new entity.  

If you have questions concerning this proposed contract between MCFC and the State of Wisconsin Department of Health Services, please contact Maria Ledger at 287-7610. 

Attachment

Cc: 

County Executive Chris Abele

Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, Office of the County Executive

Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board


Teig Whaley-Smith, Director, DAS


Steve Kreklow, Director of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Scott Manske, Comptroller

Steve Cady, Research and Policy Director, Office of the Comptroller 

Janelle Jensen, Senior Committee Coordinator
Jim Hodson, Chief Financial Officer, MCFC
